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SWESSE (THE SWEDISH SOCIETY FOR THE STUDY OF ENGLISH) 
NEWSLETTER,  November 2019
Dear SWESSE Members,
Welcome to your Autumn update on SWESSE-related activities and events of potential relevance and interest to members. 
REPORT FROM THE ESSE BOARD MEETING, WROCŁAW, 2019
As representative for SWESSE, I attended my third board meeting of ESSE (the European Society for the Study of English), which took place in Wrocław, Poland on 29–30 August. A summary of the key decisions made by the Board can be found here: https://essenglish.org/board-decisions-2019/.
The Board of ESSE elected a new ESSE Secretary, Professor Biljana Mišić Ilić, from Serbia, and a new ESSE Treasurer, Professor Gašper Ilc, from Slovenia. Their term of office will begin on 1 January 2020.
ESSE Messenger
The journal, published online, is open access, and edited by Adrian Radu. The forthcoming winter volume (December 2019) of The ESSE Messenger concerns “The book-to-film debate in the age of visual commodities”. The planned theme for the summer volume (July 2020) is “Language, discourse and gender identity”. For further info on the ESSE Messenger, see http://www.essenglish.org/messenger.html.
EJES (European Journal of English Studies)
The European Journal of English Studies is the official journal of ESSE, published by Routledge. The current editors are Greta Olson (Justus Liebig University, Giessen), Isabel Carrera Suárez (University of Oviedo) and Katerina Kitsi-Mitakou (Aristotle University of Thessaloniki). For further info on EJES, see http://essenglish.org/ejes/. 
ESSE BURSARIES AND BOOK GRANTS

ESSE offers both grants for the purchase of books (https://essenglish.org/book-grants-2020/) and bursaries (https://essenglish.org/bursaries-2020/). The deadline for the submission of applications for book grants is 1 May 2020; the deadline for the submission of applications for bursaries is 1 March 2020.
ESSE BOOK AWARDS

Researchers interested in submitting their books that have been published in 2018 or 2019 for consideration for the ESSE book awards, should do so by 1 February 2020. For details, see https://essenglish.org/book-awards-2020/.
DOCTORAL SYMPOSIUM

This year’s ESSE Doctoral Symposium was held in Wrocław, Poland in August. The next Doctoral Symposium will be held in Lyon, France in 2020. Note that the deadline for applications is 15 January 2019: see http://essenglish.org/doctoral-symposium/.

Please do encourage your PhD students to apply to take part in future Doctoral Symposia. The purpose is to allow doctoral students in English Studies from all over Europe to meet, discuss their work and compare notes. Whatever their cultural and academic differences, they can benefit greatly from exchanging knowledge and experiences. As regards the academic purpose of the Symposium, the aim is to focus on the general approach taken to the student’s subject and the methodology applied.
Montenegrin Society for the Study of English (MONTESSE)
I am pleased to report that the ESSE Board unanimously accepted the application of the Montenegrin Society for the Study of English (MONTESSE) to become a member of ESSE. 
ESSE CONFERENCE

The 15th ESSE conference will be held in Lyon from 31 August to 4 September 2020: see http://www.esse2020lyon.fr/en for details. Note that the call for papers and posters is still open until 15 January 2020.
SWESSE BA THESIS AWARDS
It was unanimously agreed at the General Assembly at this year’s National Forum that the SWESSE Awards for Best BA Thesis be extended to include a third type of essay that does not easily fall under “English literature” or “English linguistics”: the committee for this new award category is BethAnne Paulsrud (chair), Lydia Kokkola, and Martin Shaw. The awards committee for BA theses in English Literature is Giles Whiteley (chair), Marius Hentea, and Virginia Langum. The committee for BA theses in English Linguistics is Kristy Beers Fägersten (chair), Philip Shaw, and Annelie Ädel.
Each Swedish University or other Institution of Higher Education offering courses in English at BA-level may nominate one BA-level thesis in literature, one in linguistics, and one BA-level thesis in a field other than Literature or Linguistics for Best English Thesis. Nominations should be preceded by a collegial decision at each department, and the student whose thesis is submitted should be informed of this. Eligible for the award are theses defended in 2019 or 2020; hence the deadline for nominations will not be until early 2021. Further details will be circulated in late 2020.
PROFESSORS’ MEETING, 2020
This is an annual informal meeting of all professors of English (both recruited and promoted) in Sweden whereby we can exchange ideas and experiences with regard to teaching, administration, and research activities. It was agreed at the meeting during the National Forum in 2019 that the next meeting would be held in 2020. As convenor of these meetings, I welcome any information on newly-promoted or recruited professors in Sweden.
NORDIC ASSOCIATION FOR ENGLISH STUDIES (NAES)

The Nordic Association for English Studies (NAES) exists in order to advance research and study in the Nordic countries of the English language and of Anglophone literatures and societies. It seeks to achieve this aim primarily through the holding of triennial international conferences in the Nordic countries. The most recent conference was in Aarhus, Denmark in 2019. The next conference in 2022 is to be hosted by Karlstad University and will be organised by Anna Swärdh. NAES is affiliated to ESSE, and also has close connections with the Danish Association of English Studies (DAES), the Finnish Society for the Study of English (FINSSE), the Norwegian Society for English Studies (NORSE), and SWESSE. There is currently no website for NAES, but for more information, see https://www.facebook.com/groups/1725418044367398/?ref=bookmarks.
INFORMATION AND CONTACTS
SWESSE Membership 
All questions relating to membership should be addressed to SWESSE Treasurer Anna Swärdh, anna.swardh@kau.se.

SWESSE Website

We welcome information regarding forthcoming conferences, workshops, and other academic activities of interest for posting on the SWESSE website: http://swesse.se/. Please send any such information to Stuart Robertson, stuart.robertson@engelska.uu.se. 
SWESSE mailing list
If you wish information such as calls for papers to be circulated directly to members, please e-mail me, terry.walker@miun.se. 

Best regards from Sundsvall,
Terry Walker
SWESSE President
 

